
In-year admissions  
Action for all Primary and Secondary schools 
  
Thank you to all schools last year for providing information about vacancies consistently 
every week in the ‘weekly roll return’ 
 
As well as the critical safeguarding imperative of ensuring that children are appropriately 
tracked and monitored and referrals sent to the appropriate service, the purpose of the roll 
return is to ensure that we keep up to date figures on the availability of school places in the 
local area. This enables us to advise parents/carers of pupils moving into the area or wishing 
to transfer schools of the number of vacancies in the relevant year group.  
 
This information is also essential to ensuring that pupils without a school place are offered 
their highest possible preference school at the earliest possible time.  
 
October census – Thursday 6 October 2022 
 
The October census will be approaching very quickly, and we want to ensure that you have 
the maximum number of pupils on roll to maximize your funding. Please help us to do this by 
continuing to provide your weekly vacancy information. Please email your roll returns to 
lynne.tighe@haringey.gov.uk (Primary) or taj.buljhoo@haringey.gov.uk (Secondary).  
 
A small number of schools do not provide this data in a regular basis, and we will 
be contacting these schools separately to request this. 
 
If you have any queries, please don’t hesitate to contact me using my details below.  
 
Many thanks,  
 
Carlo Kodsi | Head of Admissions and School Organisation  
Carlo.Kodsi@haringey.gov.uk 07870362260 
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